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Spring 2023

Dear Friends,

Well, we did it! In 2022, our first post-pandemic year of “normalcy,” we raised the roof and exceeded our
goal of $200,000 to replace our 65,000 square foot roof. For the first time in two years, we hosted the
return of “Breakfast with the Bishop,” our popular fundraiser at the Detroit Athletic Club, and our annual
Candlelight Dinner where we invite families in to celebrate the holidays at St. Anne’s Mead. 

2022 was a year of turning the corner and seeing the light.

We are grateful to you for being a faithful supporter. As a small, mission-driven, non-profit organization, you
make it possible for us to rise to the occasion of many challenges.  Families turn to St. Anne’s Mead for the
people, the care, and the home-like atmosphere. 

While we are certainly unique, we recognize that we are in a highly competitive environment with several
Assisted Living facilities, many of which are in brand new buildings. That is why our current capital
improvements project is refreshing the Assisted Living rooms, to help us make a fresh first impression on
potential new family members. Part of this includes installing more walk-in showers for the safety and
convenience of our residents.

To help qualifying residents with the cost of care, we also began participating in the PACE (Program of All
Inclusive Care) Program of Southeast Michigan. This is a very promising partnership and one that helps us
meet the needs of current and future residents who are eligible for the program. 

Our Angel Fund continues to subsidize residents facing economic hardship, often at the end of life. 

Thank you, again, for all you do. If you are able to support “Refresh the Rooms,” or the Angel Fund, please
use the enclosed donor envelope or visit https://stannesmead.org/give-now/.

With Gratitude,

Jane Collins, Executive Director
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Rise Up!



The Return of Breakfast with the Bishop had us on our feet
After a two-year hiatus, we hosted Breakfast with the Bishop at the Detroit Athletic Club.  This was our first
"in-person" event with Bishop Bonnie A. Perry of the Episcopal Diocese of Michigan.  No leisurely breakfast,
Lady Dorcas of Detroit's Second Ebenezer Church  had people on their feet as she sang "Raise the Roof!"
While emcee Guy Gordon of News/Talk WJR 760-AM brought the humor and flow, our keynote speaker
Bishop Perry inspired us as she elevated the conversation about caregiving and gave examples of how St.
Anne's Mead stands out!

After the event, we met our year-long goal of raising $200,000 for Raise the Roof, and for that, we THANK
YOU!  Our new roof looks marvelous.

Stay tuned as we announce the date for the 2023 Breakfast with the Bishop.  For information on the
Breakfast, giving a gift, planned gifts and naming opportunities,  contact  Peggy Goodwin at 248.557.1221 or
pgoodwin@stannesmead.org.



News You Can Use
Presenting the Next Step Program

We are always thinking of ways to make lives easier for seniors and their families.  For families seeking the
next step after their loved ones are discharged from a skilled nursing / rehab facility or hospital, and for
discharge planners coordinating the next step for their patients, St. Anne's Mead Next Step Program was
created to help patients continue on the path of recovery.

Give with ConfidenceGive with ConfidenceGive with Confidence
In 2022, despite our shrinking economy, you came through as we met
our goal for "Raise the Roof," and, at year-end, launched our "Refresh
the Rooms" campaign for our Assisted Living home.  We know there are
many causes that touch our hearts, and we are so grateful that St.
Anne's Mead continues to touch your heart.  You can continue to give
with confidence as 80% of expenses went to Care & Programming.  Gifts
and grants supported both the Angel Fund for residents in need and
our Capital projects.   Thank you!

 2022 Money Matters

Expenses
Care & Programming                                                       $2,812,405            80.00%
Administration                                                                  $675,890               19.00%
Fundraising                                                                         $22,616                    0.45%
Marketing                                                                            $33,924                    0.55%
Total Expenses                                                                    $3,544,835          100.00%
Revenues
Total Operating Income                                               $2,976,401
Total Gifts & Grants                                                       $ 132,881
Covid Tests Reimbursement                                      $ 58,100
Investment Income                                                       $ 67,386
PPP Loan Forgiveness                                                  $567,100
Total Income                                                                     $3,801,868

 



Your Gifts Raised the Roof!




In the latter part of 2021 and 2022, while we were returning to a sense of normalcy, we were determined to

take on necessary capital improvements.  And, thanks to you, we tackled the largest one first. We replaced

our 65,000 square foot roof and we met our fundraising goal of $200,0000 just after our Breakfast with the

Bishop event.  Simultaneously, you supported our Angel Fund for residents facing economic hardship, often

at the end of life.  

To continue our renovations, we are now remodeling our Assisted Living Rooms with our “Refresh the

Rooms,” campaign.  While care is the mission of St. Anne’s Mead, updating our rooms will help ensure we can

thrive and compete with more than 38 area other assisted living facilites in the years to come.  

The St. Anne's Mead Society

Members of the St. Anne’s Mead Society are major donors who have donated a cumulative amount of

$5,000 or more over five years.  Within the Society are the St. Anne’s Mead Majors, those who have given

$10,000 or more, and The Mead, those who have given $5,000 - $9,999, cumulatively over five years.

We are indebted to the St. Anne’s Mead Society for continuously investing in the health and wellness of St.

Anne’s Mead and our residents, year after year.   Join Us!  

D o u g l a s  F .  A l l i s o n  F o u n d a t i o n  

A n o n y m o u s

M a r c  R o b i n s o n  &  E l i z a b e t h  B r i o d y

M i c h a e l  &  B a r b a r a  C o l l i n s

C h r i s t  C h u r c h  C r a n b r o o k

J o h n  F .  D i l l a n d

E p i s c o p a l  D i o c e s e  o f  M i c h i g a n

P h i l l i p  &  E l i z a b e t h  F i l m e r

M e m o r i a l  C h a r i t a b l e  T r u s t

C h e r y l  F u r t a k

J e r e  A n n  G r e e n

C r a i g  &  S a r a h  H a m m o n d

M i c h a e l  &  J e a n n e  H a y n e s

C a t h l e e n  L e e  a n d  R o b e r t  H e r m a n

J o h n  J .  L y n c h  &  A n n e  H i e m s t r a

C a r r i e  P r o c t o r

D e n i s e  &  P e t e r  R o d g e r s

T h e r a p y  M a n a g e m e n t ,  I n c .



St. Anne’s Mead Majors $10,000 + The Mead $5,000 - $9,999

A n o n y m o u s  

J o h n  &  S h e i l a  B r i c e

J a n e  C o l l i n s

D o n n a  H a r t w i g

C y n t h y  &  C h u c k  H i l l

R i c h a r d  K o z l o w s k i

L e s  a n d  P o l l y  M i l l i c h a m p

K a r e n  P i p e r

D r .  R o b e r t  &  M a r l e n e  S t e e l e ,  J r .

W i l l i a m  S u l l i v a n

T h e  V i l l a g e  C l u b  F o u n d a t i o n






Pillars $1,000 - $4,999
The Pillars of our Community. Standing Tall.

Anonymous
Barb Arrigo
Richard and Deborah Astrein
James & Margaret Campbell
Tim & Susan Collins
Thomas Cook
Roger & Diane Dingman
Stanley & Janice Harris
Health Alliance Plan
Lake Michigan Credit Union
Betsy & Jo LaVela
Michael & Sara Messink
Msgr. Robert Monticello
Lisa & John Nemazi
Bishop Bonnie A. Perry
In Loving Memory of Hazel Reifert
Thomas C. Post
Martha Spear & Robert Holley
Janet Stubbs
James Trask & Frances Hammond
Wihla Hutson Trust
Robert Winkworth III

Leaders $500 - $999
A Leader Knows the Way,  Goes the Way, 
 and Shows the Way.

In Loving Memory of John Beach
Donna Drzinski
Andrea Goldie
Steven K. Huprich, PhD, PLC
Mary Kay Jacobs
Linda Klimach
John & Sheila Marsh
James & Karen Martin
Michael & Katherine Miller
Christine Mikesell
Lois Nichols
Paul & Sue Nine
Dale & Jerry Rubin 
Therese M. Henri Thorn Fund
Tami White

Supporters $50 - $499
Supporters Create the Foundation.

Jean & William Abraham
Nina Dodge-Abrams
Judy Adelman
Christa & John Albrecht
Anonymous
Beth Avadenka
Beverly Avadenka
Eve Avadenka
Jean Blostein
Katherine Bolton
Anne Bouch
Broadcast Music, Inc.
Fred & Barbara Capaldi
Barbara & Leonard Carley
James Carnagie & Karol Sprague
Tina Caudill
Lauri & Murray Christianson
James Collins & Theresa Wisk
Teresa Collins
Community Foundation for Southeast Michigan
Deborah A. Cooper
Merrill C. Cragin
Linda Culpepper
Maggie & Geoffrey d’Allemand
William & Marilyn Dean
Nathalie Demers
Dorothy, Bruce & Mark Dixon
Emery Dumas
Linda Evans
Roseanne & Bernard Fenster
Anthony Finn
Terrance & Josephine Fogarty
Rev. Deacon Patricia Fraley
Judith Frank
Gregory & Nancy Frederik
Herbert & Yaneth Fugqua
Albert George
Andrea Goldie
Peggy K. Goodwin



Supporters $50 - $499
Supporters Create the Foundation.

John & Janet Grant
Henrietta Grossoehme
Jo Ann & Jerry Hardy
Jane Hauser
Barbara Heath 
Benjamin & Deborah Hodge
John K. & Carolyn Hooper
Rev. S. Scott Hunter
Donna Jeziorski
Margaret F. John
Karen Jones
Patricia Jones
Mark Jordan
Heidi Karell
Susan Kessler
Kiefer Woodworking ~ Paul Kiefer
Kathryn Kingsbury
Thomas & Yvonne Larabell
Sharon & Paul Levine
Terrance Lynch & Laura McMahon
Barbara Maertens
Susan Mason
Leslie McNamara
Michael & Katherine Miller
Paula M. Miller
Marilyn Monaghan
Rev. Diane Morgan
Bill Murray
David & Joanne Nemer
Network for Good
Bonnie Niemi
Todd Nissen
Juley & John Novak
Mary Joanne O’Hara
Frances P. Olson
Donald C. Overy, M.D.
Gina L. Panone
Joan Pentsil
Joseph & Margaret Pero
Michael & Carmen Piggins
Mollie Proctor
The Prosure Fund ~ Judith Caroselli
Rev. Edward J. Prus

Supporters $50 - $499
Supporters Create the Foundation.

Susan Reid
Craig Wolanin – Frank Rewold & Sons
Robert G. & Shari B. Rex
Deric & Pam Righter
Kenneth Ross
Madeline M. Rourke
Charles & Patricia Rutherford
Margaret “Maggie” Rutherford
Keven Schwartz
John, Lois & Barb Sefcovic
Brian & Jennifer Semivan
Douglas & Julie Semivan
Rev. Susie & Luke Shaefer
Blair Simmons
Susan Simon
Maria Simonte
Karen & Cheryl Smith
Norma Smith
Marguerite “Meg” Spicer
Rev. Chris Yaw ~ St. David’s Episcopal Church
Janet Stenger
Cheryl Sundstrom
Marc Sussman & Lynne Avadenka
Joanne Talarek
This Girl Beauty Spa, LLC
Bill & Susan Thoms
Jody Tobias
Carol & Kathryn Tolly
Edwad Toth & Ann O’Connell
Charles & Sondra Travers
Margaret & Rick Tripp
Kathleen L. Turland
Jim Vella
Sherry & David Vickery
Rev. Sharon Voelker
William & Nancy Ward
Arnold Weiner
Nancy Weiss
David & Laurie Welsh
Alan & Leslie Whitfield
Janet Wilczak
Cynthia Wilhelm
Kathleen Wilson
Joseph Wolf
Shawn Yardley
Elizabeth Zerwekh
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Board of Trustees
Executive Committee
Terrance Lynch, President
Rev. Deacon Patti Fraley, Vice President
Jerrold Rubin, Treasurer
Emery Dumas, Secretary
Trustees
Fred Capaldi
Nathalie Demers
Canon Jo Ann Hardy
Bridget Kavanaugh
Rt. Rev. Dr. Bonnie A. Perry, Bishop
Michael Piggins
Karen Piper
Mollie Proctor
Pam Sherry
Rev. Sharon Voelker

Staff Leadership
Jane Collins, NHA, Executive Director
Carrie Esper, RD, Registered Dietitian
Peggy K. Goodwin, MaDR, Director of Marketing & Development
Dr. Somil A. Gupta, M.D., Medical Director
Robin Harris, Director of Admissions
Preston Hill, Director of Dining Services
Michelle Kotwicki, Director of Memory Care Services
Fr. John Lancaster, Chaplain
Amanda Newport, LPN, Director of Nursing & Assisted Living
Tim Newport, Maintenance Director
Paul Peppler, Accountant
Amanda “Mandy” Sheppard, Assistant Director of Nursing
Physical Therapy by Therapy Management, Inc.
Mahogany Trice, Director of Housekeeping




Annual Report by Peggy K. Goodwin
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